
Statement of Purpose 
“We care for God’s children of all ages by growing disciples who make disciples.” 

Congregational 
Newsletter 

September 2016 

PEDER EIDE IS JOINING US 
WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 21AT 6:30 PM 

  

Confirmation Kickoff!!! 

6th, 7th, and 8th Graders get ready, because Confirmation kicks off 
on September 21st at 6:30 pm with a special treat— 

This evening is hosted by Peder Eide!                  
It will be a great night of worship. 

THIS IS OUR CONFIRMATION KICK-OFF.    

All confirmation students are                      
required to attend. 

If you haven’t already, please register      
your child for confirmation at 

www.sotpyouth.com 

Celebrate the                    
15th Anniversary                 

of Shepherd of the Prairie’s                    
first worship service! 

Join us this evening as we celebrate 15 years of      
Shepherd of the Prairie Lutheran Church.   

 

Please join us before worship for a           
free will offering dinner at 5:30 pm,                

Pastor Mark is cooking!   
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(Continued on page 3) 

A Note From Pastor Mark 
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(Continued from page 2) 

Let's celebrate!  Let's have a party!  It's Reformation 
time!  Beginning in September and continuing for a 
whole year plus, SOTP will celebrate the 500th 
anniversary of the Protestant Reformation.  It began 
on October 31, 1517, when an otherwise obscure 
monk named Martin Luther walked to the Castle Church in Wittenberg, 
Germany, and nailed a list of 95 topics to the church door that he wanted 
to debate.  Known as the "95 Theses", these brief statements, written in 
Latin, were quickly translated into German.  And with the help of 
Guttenberg's printing press, they were just as quickly disseminated 
throughout Europe.  The chief concern for debate was the sale of 
indulgences, whereby people could pay a fee and receive a guarantee from 
the Pope that their sins were forgiven.  Bad choice as far as Luther was 
concerned!   Christ, and Christ alone, he declared, can forgive our sins 
which he accomplished on the Cross.  And thus began the debate--and 
the Reformation--at least in part. 

More information on SOTP's grand party will be coming soon, but for this 
September newsletter, know that adult education will kick off the 
year!  Beginning on Sunday, September 11,  a new year of study and 
conversation will commence.  We'll meet for one hour every Sunday 
at 10:20, and the class will be repeated twice on the 
following Wednesday at 11:00 in the morning and 7:00 in the 
evening.  Our initial topic will be"Luther and the Gospel of John" since it 
was John's story of Jesus that influenced Luther more than the other 
three gospels.  

An hour of study, reflection, and conversation may well be a part of your 
regular routine.  But if it's not, this would be a great time to begin as we 
celebrate the work of God's continually reforming Spirit!  Come join us! 

Questions?  Contact Pastor Bill at bwaxenberg@gmail.com.   

Pastor Bill  

Pastor Bill’s Adult Education News 
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The Biggest Loser…many of you, like me, may 
have followed that show and cheered on the 
contestants as they make life affirming changes to 
their lives. Sometimes the changes last for the rest 
of their lives and sometimes they don’t. But they 
all fight for the title of “Biggest Loser”. 
 
This past weekend we were reminded that being 
the biggest loser should be our goal as Christians. 
Greg and Kurtis did a wonderful job telling us about being big losers and 
that idea really caught my attention. 
 
Jesus tells us in Luke 9, “…Whoever loses his life for my sake will find it”. 
Just before he says, “…Whoever wants to be my disciple must deny 
themselves and take up their cross daily and follow me.” 
 
Deny ourselves, now that is a difficult task! Telling ourselves no to the 
extra cookie, the shopping spree on the credit cards, the demand to have 
our way, the desire to be right or to have the upper hand, the nagging need 
to make ourselves appear greater by gossiping about someone else. Saying 
no to these things and more don’t necessarily come natural to us as broken 
human beings. We have to stand strong and work at denying those 
tempting, yet possibly destructive enticements so that we are free to follow 
Jesus where he leads. For me, following my own desires instead of his 
makes it hard to see what Jesus is holding out to me as a better way. When 
I am preoccupied with what I want or want to do, I’m like Peter when he 
took his eyes off Jesus and started to sink into the stormy waves. That’s 
when I once again need to call out, “Lord, save me”. And he reaches for 
me with love and forgiveness and renewal!   
 
But letting go of our plans and what we desire to follow Jesus is taking up 
our cross; it’s losing our life our life for his sake; it’s being a big loser!   
 
My prayer for all of us is that we become the biggest losers of all! 
 

Donna Kelly 

Ministry Musings 
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Your Flexible Building Team is proceeding with the following: 
 

 Have the existing Berm (between our building & the east entrance) 
leveled and dirt moved.  There is a buyer for the dirt, and our Gift in 
Kind donors are also flexible and have agreed to do this part of the 
preparation now, and Parking lot later. Time Saved & Money Saved 

 Have the Water Main work completed this summer/Fall.  This gives 
us a head start on our build in April, 2017. It also sends a message to 
our neighbors that something exciting is happening at SOTP!!!!! Time 
Saved! 

 Send out Civil Engineer RFPs to 3 companies, and this would 
encompass the whole project: Sanctuary/Music Education Wing Shell/
Parking Lot.  ONE large project cheaper that TWO projects. Money 
Saved! 

 Our Construction Manager, Shales McNutt would be present for the 
project from beginning to end since the Parking Lot will be done at 
the same time as the Sanctuary/Music Education Shell.  Money Saved! 

 

SO, TO REVIEW : 

In August/September2016: 
 

 The Berm will have soil removed & sold. The clay will be 
moved to another site. All thanks to our Gift in Kind 
Donors!!! 

 The Water Main Extension will be done after the Berm 
removal. This will be supervised by Shales McNutt. 

In April, 2017: (Only 7 short months from now!!!) 
The Sanctuary/Music Education Wing Shell/Parking Lot will all be 
started at the same time…supervised by Shales McNutt. 
Completion date?????? 

 
THE BERM SHOULD BE THE FIRST 

DIRT TO BE MOVED, TO BEGIN OUR  
MISSION FOOTPRINT  

EXPANSION JOURNEY! 
YOUR BUILDING TEAM THANKS THE  

CONGREGATION FOR BEING SO  
FLEXIBLE! 
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On August 28th, we formally welcomed several new members into our 
family at SOTP  ADULTS IN BOLD (CHILDREN IN PARENTHESIS): 

MARY ANN BUSCH   *   JARED & KRISTIE DAVIS ALEXIS, KEELI 

RICH & BARB DOUGLAS    *    JODY LINTON    *    LYNN MEYER 

KATHY MONDAY (ROBERT LIMING, KATHRYN LIMING) 

CAROLYN MORRIS    *    GINNY PULVER    *    SANDY SEIBEL 

PHIL, KIM STEGGE (EMMA & LILA)    *    KATHY STRANG 

We are blessed to have these brothers and sisters in 
Christ join us!  Please make yourself known to them 
and invite them to activities here at SOTP. 

Updated directories, including our newest members                                    
are available on the Usher’s table. 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS 

EXODUS ~ WELCOME TO AMERICA 

 paper towels, sheets, etc. Check out the “NEW 
SPIN” to sign up for these items in the crossroads. 
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There once was a little girl who needed a 
transfusion. She had contracted a rare disease, and 
her only hope for recovery was a transfusion from 
someone who had already fought the disease and 
won. Two years earlier her brother had suffered 
from the same illness and, since the siblings were 
the same blood type, he was the ideal donor. Would you give your blood 
to Linda?” the doctor asked him. Danny hesitated for a moment. His 
lower lip 

 Cereal 
 Bleach 
 Condimnents 
 Cookies 
 Paper Products 

Aඇൽ ൺඌ ൺඅඐൺඒඌ,  
ർඁൾർ඄ඌ ආൺൽൾ ඈඎඍ ඍඈ SOTP 
ඍඁൺඍ ඌඍൺඍൾ “Fඈඈൽ Pൺඇඍඋඒ” 

ංඇ ඍඁൾ ආൾආඈ ඐංඅඅ ൻൾ         
ൿඈඋඐൺඋൽൾൽ  

ඍඈ ඍඁൾ ൿඈඈൽ ඉൺඇඍඋඒ. 
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Book Chatters posted its reading list for the coming year but somehow 
there was a slip.  The February selection was listed as LEAKHOUSE by 
Charles Dickens.  We are NOT reading a plumber's manual!!! 
Don't know who the dickens made the mistake about our reading for one 
of the bleakest months of the year, but we caught it in time. We'll be 
tackling BLEAKHOUSE by Charles Dickens and hoping to make it an 
exciting afternoon if you join us.  
 

Book Chatters meet each third Wednesday at 1 
pm.  We want new friends to join us. We hope 
you plan to join us!! 
 

Gail Barnard, Book Chatters Leader Book Chatters 

SUPPER CLUB 

SOTP ADULTS Don’t “FALL” out of touch with fellow SOTP members.  
Meet new people.  Expand old relationships.  GATHER TOGETHER OVER A 
MEAL, 4 TIMES SEPTEMBER THROUGH DECEMBER. Add your name(s) 
to the “FALL” Yellow Supper Club Signup sheets posted in the Cross Roads.  
Sunday Sept. 4 th is the last day to sign up.  
 
You can sign up every 4 months (you aren’t automatically signed up for more, 
it is up to you.) After the cutoff date, folks (singles are welcome) are divided 
into small groups of 6-8 people. Usually, one hosts the main entree in their 
home and others bring a dish, rotating homes. Some order in or eat out for 1 or 
more of their meals. Each group makes their own plan and times. 
 
Questions? Or want to sign up via phone or e mail?? Please do contact Sandy!        
sandyhupert@gmail.com or call 224-569- 6041. 
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Donna Kelly through 
the church office 847-669-9448 or donna@ .com 

    ~ Chris Solem  
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Some of you have been asking for SOTP to do a 5K....  Here it is. 
 

SAVE THE DATE, SATURDAY MORNING SEPT. 10, 2016 
 

Refugees walk hundreds of miles to find safety. 
Will you walk or run to support them?  

 
More than 13 million refugees do not have a safe place to call home. This 
year some will be invited to find safety and freedom in the U.S.A. Starting 
over is difficult. Exodus World Service helps these refugees.  

 
YOU CAN HELP by: 

 Being a participant in this walk/run in Long Grove 

 Supporting a runner/walker 
 

Contact Sandy Hupert at sandyhupert@gmail.com (224-569- 6041) or any 
Mission Team member if you are interested in participating or would like 
the name of a participant to support.  They are a great source for any 
other question concerning Exodus as well. Carl and Sandy have done this 
walk with their 6 & 8 year old grandchildren . It is a great family activity, 
benefiting those in need. Also, some of the stores in Long Grove will 
open up for the event. 
 

WE NEED RUNNING & WALKING MATES.  
WOULD YOU BE INTERESTED IN BEING A PART OF A SOTP TEAM 

to Help Exodus Run/Walk for refugees?!?!?!? 
 

Event course is a 5K Chip-timed race and a 3K walk through historic 
business district and Long Grove country roads. Entry fee of $35 (waived 
for children under 12 and refugees) includes water, goodie bags, pancake 
breakfast, t-shirt (of course) ,etc. 
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We are now accepting registrations for the      
2016-2017 school year.  

Our program is Bible-story-based and includes developmentally 
appropriate structured time (craft, music, calendar, learning activities, etc.), 
as well as free play. We have programs for children who will be between 
the ages of 2 - 4 by September 1, 2016.  
Children do not need to be potty-trained.  Our class sizes are small (not 
more than 10 children in the 1 day classes on Wednesdays or 12 in the 2 day 
classes on Tuesday and Thursday).  Children are welcome 
to attend classes 1, 2 or 3 days. 

Classes meet from 9:00 a.m. until noon.  
Our classes are open to members and                              

non-members of SOTP.  
For more information, availability, and tuition/registration 
fees, see our "Registration" page on our 
website www.sotp.org or contact Jill Gillming at 
LittleLambs@sotpmail.com.  

ACTIVE CHRISTIAN PARENTING 

Another opportunity!   
 

In case you missed it last year, we once again will be offering a six-week 
class, titled "Active Christian Parenting".  If you're looking to improve 
your parenting skills, your communication skills with your kids, your    
ability to be a better listener and more consistent disciplinarian, then this 
is for you!  Last year several families took the class and all said the art of 
being a parent was enhanced.  
 

The six classes will meet on Sunday afternoons, from 3:30 - 6:00,        
beginning September 11.  The cost is $25 per family, child care provided.   
 

Want to know more?  For three Sundays in      
August--the 14th, 21st, and 28th--an information 
table will be available in the Crossroads. Want to 
know even more than that?  Then come to an   
Information Night on Sunday, August  28, 4:00 - 
5:30.  This might be just the thing your looking for!   
Contact Chuck & Sharon Little  
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Many of you had photos taken in August ~ THANK YOU! 
Some of you have appointments scheduled for September ~ 

THANK YOU! 
Yet we are still missing many of you ~ please make your 
appointment off the link on our website.  We would love 

to have everyone in our SOTP family album! 

 

ALL 4TH & 5TH GRADE GIRLS are invited to join us (bring your friends). 
The mission of GEMS Girls’ Clubs is to help bring girls into a living,      
dynamic relationship with Jesus Christ. Our vision is to see girls around 
the world actively and enthusiastically expressing love for God and others.   

REGISTER AT WWW.SOTP.ORG * FORMS * CLASS REGISTRATION * GEMS 
Please join us with your families Wednesday, September 21st  
 Free will offering dinner at 5:30 (Pastor Mark’s cooking)  

 Worship with Peder Eide at 6:30 pm 
 

First official meeting will be Wednesday, September 28th. 
 5:30 pm Dinner ($2, Optional)     

 6:00 - 7:00 Meeting 
Bible lessons, crafts, serving & fun   
  ~  Barb Pagano, Instructor 

MUSIC REHEARSALS ~ JOIN US! 

 
 

 Prairie Ringers & Spirit 
Ringers rehearsals resume  
Aug 30 at 7:00 pm 

 
 Shepherd’s Voices rehearsals 

resume Aug 31 at 7:15 pm 
 
 Youth Band rehearsals:            

9/11 & 9/18 at noon                
9/22 at 6:30 pm                     
Playing at 10:45 service on 9/25 

 Children’s choir & bells 
rehearsals resume Sept 7 

 4:30 - 5:00 pm, Jubilate 
Ringers (grades 3-5) 

 4:30 - 5:00 pm, 
Treasures Choir 
(grades 1&2) 

 5:00 - 5:30 pm, Joy 
Ringers (grades 1&2) 

 5:00 - 5:30 pm, Cherub 
Choir (2½-5 year olds) 

 5:15 - 6:00 pm Blessings 
Choir (grades 3-5) 

 5:00 - 5:45 pm, 
Jubellation Ringers 
(middle school) 

NEW PICTORAL DIRECTORY 
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 CONCUSSION EFFECTS LAST 2 YEARS—As parents, we 
need to protect our children and teens from harm, while 
providing for their well-being. In recent years, we’ve been 
hearing more and more about the physical dangers related to 
youth sports, particularly in those sports that are high-impact 
in nature. Medical experts are calling on parents to understand and 
respond to the dangers related to concussions. When we were kids we 
were told to shake it off and get back in there after getting our bell rung. 
Some new research from York University is now telling us that children 
and youth take longer to fully recover from a concussion than previously 
thought. In fact, it might take up to two years to fully recover from a 
concussion. Since their brains are still developing, kids are neurologically 
more fragile than adults. Because we live in a culture that idolizes athletics 
and sports, we need to pause and ask, “What’s best for my kids?” Parents, 
you are called to be a good steward of your child’s physical health.  

“ 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT DINNERS 

Wednesday Night Dinners will be resuming!  Please join 
us between 5:30 - 6:15 pm on Wednesday nights.  The 
cost is $2 per person (max of $10 per family).  It’s so 
nice to sit down & enjoy a meal with your SOTP family

September 21: 15th Anniversary 
September 28: Tacos 

CONFIRMATION 

Confirmation Begins September 21st!!! 

See exciting kickoff information on the front page of this newsletter! 

Please put these important dates on your calendar: 

 September 7, Parent/Student Information Night 7:00 - 8:00 pm 

September 21, 

 November 11-13, Confirmation Retreat @ LOMC 

 Saturday, December 17, 9-11am, Feed My Starving Children 

If you haven’t already, please register your child for 
confirmation at www.sotpyouth.com 
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Smartphone Addiction Fentanyl Abuse  
 

QUICK STATS 
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“But the Lord God called 
to the man and said to 

him, ‘Where are you?’”  
Genesis 3:9  
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If you aren’t currently involved 
in ministry at                                       

Shepherd of the Prairie and would 
like to find your niche,          

please  contact Donna Kelly at                        
donna@sotpmail.com or the 

church office at 847/669-9448.                                                
 

There are so many different  ways to get involved,  
you may be our missing piece! 
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AmazonSmile is the same Amazon you already know.  The only difference is 
Amazon will donate 0.5% of the price of your eligible AmazonSmile purchase 
to Shepherd of the Praire.  Shop at AmazonSmile (www.smile.amazon.com) 
and select SOTP as your non-profit  organization.  It’s a great way to shop 
and donate to the new building at the same time.   
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Pastor Mark Boster 
847-515-2713 (Home) 

pastormark@sotpmail.com 
 

Pastor Bill Waxenberg 
Director of Adult Education 
pastorbill@sotpmail.com 

 

Greg Dowell 
Youth and Family Ministries Coordinator 

greg@sotpmail.com 
 

Jane McMullen 
Director of Music & Worship 

jane@sotpmail.com 
 

Dennis Lilla 
Technology Support Manager 

Donna Kelly 

Michelle Rankin 

Michael Waal 

 

Dave Shotick 
Accounting Administrator 

dave@sotpmail.com
 

Jill Gillming, Little Lambs Preschool 
 

Annette Boster, Cherub Choir 
 

Michael Waal,  
Blessings & Treasures Choirs 

 

Denise James, Joy Ringers 
 

Michael Parmele 
Sunday School Director 

 

Sue Wehnes, Renae Greene 
Contributions Secretaries 

 

Congregation Council 
Mike McCann, President 

Matt Greene, Vice President 

Amy Brittain, Secretary 

Jim Henley, Treasurer 
 

Adam Adams 
Marlene Boehler 

Cliff Dungey 
Bud Hansen 

Bob McDuffee 


